
January 22, 2024 

SANTA BARBARA AMATEUR RADIO CLUB 

Brian Millburn, President 

And Board of Directors 

Post Office Box 3907 

Santa Barbara, CA 93130-3907 

Club Station Address: 

SBARC at the Red Cross 

2707 State Street, Santa Barbara, CA 

Dear Mr. Millburn, Board of Directors and to all parties concerned: 

This letter provides formal notice to vacate the areas currently occupied by the Santa Barbara Amateur 

Radio Club’s (SBARC) radio facilities including all structures, antennas, and related equipment and 

utilities (Facilities) located on City Property known as the Vic Trace Reservoir at 740 Dolores Avenue, 

Santa Barbara, CA by July 30, 2024.

SBARC has been previously informed of the upcoming City Water Resources project at the Vic Trace 

Water Reservoir property, and the potential need to remove all Facilities located thereon. It has now been 

determined that the Water Resources Project will in fact necessitate the removal of all SBARC Facilities, 

hence the written notice to remove all Facilities per the existing Agreement between the City and 

SBARC. See attached Agreement date March 9, 1976.  

The City’s Vic Trace Reservoir Replacement Project (Project) will design and construct a replacement 

water storage facility at the City’s existing Vic Trace property. Vic Trace Reservoir is being replaced due 

to its age, increasing repair needs, and importance to the City’s overall water storage portfolio. The 

Project is anticipated to include deconstruction of the existing concrete reservoir, significant site-wide 

excavation and grading, and construction of two new 5-million-gallon concrete below ground reservoirs 

and installation supporting infrastructure (e.g., pipelines, valves, fences, utilities, etc.). 

The Project’s design is underway, and construction is anticipated to take 2-4 years. The SBARC Facilities 

along with other radio communications towers and equipment onsite must be removed to accommodate 

the reservoir’s demolition and construction.  

Please acknowledge this letter upon receipt in writing and call me with questions and discussions 

regarding the coordination efforts necessary.  

Sincerely, 

Matthew Ward, Water System Manager 

Cc: Daniel S. Hentschke, Assistant City Attorney 

Joshua Haggmark, P.E., Water Resources Manager 

Ashleigh A. Shue, P.E., Principal Engineer  



 

 

             Kelly Bourque, Senior Project Engineer 

             David Thornburgh, Sr. Real Property Agent 

Michael McNeil, Electronics Communications Supervisor 

Roger Arroyo, Water Distribution Supervisor 

 

Attachments: Lease Agreement at Vic Trace Reservoir 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 














